

The Committee met on 13 October and a large part of the meeting was concerned with taking further evidence for our subject enquiry into Anti Social Behaviour. 

We have been very fortunate with the range and quality of witnesses who have attended so far and I hope that our eventual report will produce some well-founded and important conclusions for taking forward the role of the City Council in this vital area of concern. 

At the centre of remaining agenda items was the position on the performance of the Crime and Disorder Reduction Partnership (CDRP). The Committee had expressed concern earlier in the year with the monitoring arrangements; particularly in relation to the key performance indicators and therefore we welcomed progress with providing further information on both the projects and the overall governance of the CDRP. 

The latter appears to be improving although there remain a number of issues relating to overall direction and constitution particularly following the welcome move recently to disband the Carlisle and Eden Local Strategic Partnership. 

In respect of performance the Committee was concerned about the current inability to make direct links between the various projects and funded posts and impact on crime levels. It was felt that both the indicators used and meaningful ways of determining the effects of actions taken need to be sought if the Committee and the Council are to ensure our targeting of resource in this area is correct. 

The Committee noted that good progress had been made on the works to the bridge across to the Sheepmount, although there appear to be some issues of management of vehicle access etc which we hope to explore at our next meeting, when we look forward to receiving a final update on the main Sheepmount project, which has been a regular and important area of work for the Committee for a considerable period. 

Finally the Committee were pleased to note proposals to update the Council Housing Renewal Policy to make formally available again Group Repair Schemes and designated Housing Renewal Areas. These measures have the potential to assist in combating the levels of private sector housing unfitness in the City, which remain a concern. The Committee looks forward to seeing the measures being incorporated into revisions to the Housing Strategy Action Plan in due course. 

Councillor M Boaden

Chairman

Community Overview and Scrutiny Committee

27 October 2005
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